
Kure Beach Community Center 

Committee Minutes 

March 12, 2019 

Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM by Robin Sack.  Committee members present in addition to 
Robin were: David Sack, Mararuth Capell, Lisa Lepo, Sharon Lambeth, John Shalanski and Debbie 
Hayden.  Absent were: Sarah Barham, Mary Ann McConnell and Harriet Owsley.  Alternate position 
applicant Dale Akstin was present and he introduced himself and spoke about his background. 
Approval of Minutes 
The February Committee Minutes were approved as written. 
Old Business 
The Indoor Yard Sale on March 9 was a success financially for the Committee.  Public attendance was 
down from last year and there was a discussion of how to promote and market the event in the future. 
The Committee is planning a future Indoor Yard Sale for October.  The new Kure Beach Ambassador 
program was discussed. 
Town New Business 
Mayor Craig Bloszinsky noted that 103 people attended the recent Living with Coyotes program and he 
highlighted prescriptive ways of co-existence.  The dedication of the new Town Hall will take place on 
May 11th.  Committee member who can volunteer and assist with the event are asked to contact Nikki. 
Sand re-nourishment in Kure Beach will begin the weekend of March 23rd.  A Beach sweep and clean-up 
is planned for Saturday March 16th.  The annual household item and yard waste pick up is planned for 
the Spring. 
Rental Updates 
Nikki distributed the new list of rentals.  The Navy Band is planning a free concert at the Beach Front 
Park for April 5th from 6 to 7:30PM.  Quotes are being obtained on the sprinkler system for the parking 
lot.  There was discussion on the necessity of installing the system. 
Financial Report 
David Sack distributed the updated revenue and expense sheet.  Finances are in good standing. 
Motion was made by John Shalanski and seconded by Lisa Lepo to accept the report. 
New Business 
Coffee with the Mayor is planned for April 27th.  Committee members were asked to volunteer and bring 
baked goods for the attendees.  Dale Akstin’s application to become an alternate member was 
unanimously approved by the Committee. 
Adjourn 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:25AM. 
Respectfully submitted by John Shalanski 
 




